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The Coronavirus Pandemic is something 
none of us anticipated or imagined. It is 
challenging the whole world. We never  
expected to be here. 
It is new territory for everyone. 
 

We are devastated that so many thousands 
of people have died, are fighting for their 
lives and have the infection. It is a scary and 
challenging time for us all, and we’re only 
just beginning to understand what’s really 

happening. There isn’t a map to follow. We 
are in uncharted territory. 
 

This is somewhat like the position that, 
Mary, Jesus’ mother and Mary 

Magdalene were in, when they were at the 
foot of the cross. It was the most terrible 
time in their lives. They didn’t know how 
they have arrived at this point, but they 
knew it was life changing. This was proved 
when Mary Magdalene met Jesus on the 
first Easter morning. Then, she knew 

that her Master was alive, again. She didn’t 
understand how this had happened, but she 
knew it was true. Something good had 
come out of Jesus’ death. 
 

And these women can give us inspiration in 
our current situation. After his death they 
felt full of pain, fear, death and despair, just 
as we do now. But, when he rose, their lives 
were transformed, they too knew what it 
was to have a new life. As we face this  
pandemic, may we always remember that 
Jesus is journeying with us, and that he can 
bring life out of death, good out of bad, 
even in the Coronavirus Pandemic world. 
 

May this Easter bring us all life out of death 
and light out of darkness. 
 

Happy Easter,  

Good Neighbours 

The Good Neighbours will remain at  
people’s service during the current  
pandemic.  However, most  Volunteers are 
within the age range regarded as most  
vulnerable to the corona virus and,  

although their numbers are reinforced by new responders who 
have come forward, it may be that the Good Neighbours’ response 
to calls for assistance will not always be as prompt and effective as 
we like.  Included with this issue of the Newsletter is a new card 
showing the Good Neighbours’ current phone numbers – please 
keep it by you.  
 

For the period of the emergency, call the numbers shown for any 
assistance that does not involve food or grocery deliveries.   
For food or grocery orders, see the Langham Community Shop/ 
Birchwood Farm Shop leaflet in wide circulation in both villages. 
 

To help protect our Volunteers, we ask people who have or sus-
pect they may have symptoms of corona virus not to request 
transport to or from medical or other appointments. 
Monday to Friday                8 am to 7 pm 

                                            Monday.............230525  or  272773 

                                            Tuesday.............273804  or  271079 

        Wednesday.......272755  or  272504 

                                            Thursday............322301  or  272599 

                                            Friday.................273301  or  271813 

 

PLEASE PHONE THE NUMBER(S) SHOWN FOR THE DAY ON WHICH 
YOU MAKE YOUR CALL  
  
If there is no reply, please do not leave a message but RING ANY 
OTHER NUMBER. 



 

CHURCH SERVICES 
                           

 

BOTH CHURCHES IN THE PARISH ARE 

CURRENTLY CLOSED .  

 

The Archbishops of Canterbury and 

York have written a letter asking that 

all churches stop holding services 

from now until further notice.  

 

Each Sunday Rev'd Mandy Elmes will 

stream a church service from The 

Rectory via Facebook for everyone in 

the three parishes.  

 

10am Sunday Service with prayers 

and sermon.  Communion will follow 

shortly afterwards.  

 

If you already have Facebook 

account please add St Mary's 

Church, West Bergholt as a 'friend'  - 

filming will stream from here and then 

be shared to each church account 

after the event.  

 

We do understand that not everyone 

will be comfortable with having a 

Facebook account so the link to the 

talk after the event which you should 

be able to watch at your leisure will 

be available on the St Mary’s West 
Bergholt website at  

https://

www.stmaryswestbergholt.co.uk/

streamed-services   
 

 

THE PARISH OF  
LANGHAM WITH BOXTED 

Website      www.lb-churches.co.uk 

Rector                The Revd Dr Mandy Elmes 

The Rectory  Church Close  West Bergholt 
CO6 3JZ                                              240906 

Mobile:                                     07872 649967 

Email:      revmandyelmes@btinternet.com 

Lay Minister    Denise Hobday       230918 

Church Administrator  Janine Wilde 

  243683 

Email:       lwb.wb.gh.parishes@gmail.com 

 

Churchwardens   
St Mary’s Langham 

Stephen Garner                                 272599 

                         Sgarner.22@btinternet.com 

Denise Hobday                                   230918 

                        hobdaylangham@hotmail.com 

St Peter’s Boxted 

Dominic Shiel    dominic@poplargs.co.uk
  273324 

Zone    Linda & DominicShiel         273324 

 

St Mary & St Peter Newsletter 
Editor           Steve Pollington  
Email:               lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  
Advertising  Paul Armstrong 616604                   
Email:               boxlangads@gmail.com  
Distribution     
Ann Barnard  (Boxted) 272349 

Andrew Stacey (Langham) 272806 

 

BOXTED METHODIST CHAPEL 

 

The Rev Ken Chalmers 545253 

 Ian Alvey  272686 

Enquiries about baptisms, weddings 
or funerals should be made to the 
Church Administrator. 

  BOXTED VILLAGE HALL 

Cage Lane 

Boxted  
CO4 5RE 

 

contact  
Debbie Eley 

Telephone:- 01206 870266 

Email:-  boxted@community-

centre.org.uk 
 

 

THE HALL IS CURRENTLY 
CLOSED  

 

Copy for the May issue  
should be with the  

Editor    
   

E-mail:  
lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  

 

by Wednesday 15th March 

 

BOXTED PARISH COUNCIL UPDATE 
                           
 
 

In these difficult times, you'll be 

pleased to hear that the community 

is pulling together to help each other 

out. Here are some links that may 

help you in the days/weeks/months 

ahead. 

  

Boxted Parish Council has launched 

a new website which will give you up 

to date information about resources 

around the village. The main site 

address is: https://

boxtedparishcouncil.org.uk/. 

   

Crucially, there is a page dedicated 

to giving local information about 

resources available during the 

Coronavirus outbreak. This page can 

be accessed at: https://

boxtedparishcouncil.org.uk/home-2/

covid-19-corona-virus/  

 

Much of the information is now 

internet based so if you have a 

neighbour who doesn't have internet 

access, please try to keep them up 

to date (at a distance of two metres 

of course!). 
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We have taken the necessary  
decision to close our doors and 
will be up and running when it is 
safe to do so … in the meantime, 
you can call or email an order 
and we will deliver to you (in the  
Langham & Boxted Area). 
 

Stay safe & let us know if we can 
help 



Hunnaball Funeral Service 

York House  41 Mersea Road Colchester 

Caring personal service from a family business 
 

Immediate attention anytime, please contact: 
TREVOR, MELANIE or SAUL HUNNABALL 

Tel: COLCHESTER 760049 

 

Computer Maintenance & Repairs 

Virus Removal – Upgrades – Email Problems 

           Networks & WIFI – Printer Issues/Setup 

 

Friendly, helpful on site service 

Call me on: 07929 919599 

J B BOILERS 

Oil Boiler & Aga 

Maintenance 
 

Mobile: 07885-504036 

 

For All Advertising  
Queries Contact  
Paul Armstrong 

boxlangads@gmail.com 

mark & peter graves 

carpenters & general builders 
 

a family run business providing a professional  
service and quality workmanship at competitive rates.  

 

general  interior & exterior property improvements/
maintenance including: painting, ki tchen  

instal lation, shelving, cupboards, wardrobes,  

f looring, windows, doors, archi traves,  skirt ing 
boards, guttering, fascias, roofs, extensions,   

conversions, renovations,  garages, new bui ld, 
decking, patios, fencing, sheds and barns.  

 

all jobs considered 
 

tel: 07889 947150 (day) or  
01206 271173 (evening) 

 
Little Owls Pre School Boxted 

Ofsted registered 

www.littleowlsboxted.co.uk 
Phone: 01206 273226 

Email: littleowlsboxted@live.co.uk 

 

 

NPTC Qualified     Fully insured  
24 hr emergency tree work  
Hedge maintenance and reduction 

Logs, kindling and woodchips supplied  
 

DEDHAM VALE 
All tree work undertaken     Crown reduction & shaping       
Crown lifting & thinning                  Pruning & pollarding 

Felling, sectional dismantling                 Stump grinding 

Specialising in big trees in delicate situations 

 

TREE SURGERY 

info@dedhamvaletreesurgery.co.uk        mobile 07756 811098 

                www.dedhamvaletreesurgery.co.uk        phone   01206 323056 

 

 

FUTURE ELECTRICAL LTD  
YOUR  LOCAL  ELECTRICIANS 

Call Chris on  272494 or 07798 865377 

Free quotations     Qualified & Registered 

 

H A IRDRE S SE R  I N  LANGHAM  
≈ Ladies & Gents trim £10  Child £8   

≈ Blowdry  £12 / £15 set £12 
 ≈ Regrowth tint £28 /£31 inc b/dry   
≈ Perms inc set / b/dray £34 / £39    
≈ Foils inc b/dry £28/£33/£38 

Ca l l  Ka tr i na  on  233435  

PW BODY REPAIRS LTD 

Insurance work, Dents/Scuffs, End of lease cars, 
Vans, Motorhomes and Caravans  

01206 323126/ 07785 268971 

pwbodyrepairs@gmail.com 

Birchwood Farm Unit W 

Birchwood Road CO7 6HX 

PEST CONTROL 
 

Domestic and commercial.  
 

All Insects and Rodents 

 

   Incl. Rats. Mice, Moles, Rabbits Wasps 

    Cockroach, Bed-Bugs Ants. Etc. 
 

***Bird control and netting*** 

      
Fast Friendly Service.     

 

07432 441949 
 
                  Cage Lane Boxted. CO4 5RE  
 

All Colchester postcodes, plus Ipswich and 
surrounding area 

 
XJR41@AOL.COM 

Michael J Byles 
Plumbing & Heating 

Oil Boiler Installations         Servicing & Maintenance 
Oftec Registered 

General Plumbing & Heating work also undertaken 

Telephone 01206 822225    Mobile 07717 012433 

E –mail: michaeljbyles @aol.com 

 

mailto:pwbodyrepairs@gmail.com


NEWS FROM AROUND THE VILLAGES 

NEW EDITOR 
 

I am pleased to confirm that 
we have a new editor, Steve 
Pollington, who will be  
taking over the reigns of the 
Parish newsletter and this 
edition will be the last I will 
be coordinating.  
Steve currently lives within 
the parish and comes with a 
wealth of experience in  
producing regular  
magazines and along with 
Paul Armstrong our  
Advertising Lead some  
exciting developments are 
planned for taking the  
newsletter forward and wish 
them continued success. 
I would like to thank all 
those who have helped in 
one way or another whilst I 
have been Editor whether 
this has been submitting  
articles for inclusion,  
assisting in distribution or 
our loyal readers. 
Special thanks to Pauline 
Coverly, Claire Arculus, Paul 
Armstrong, Don Markham 
and Dominic Shiel without 
who I would not have been 
able to complete each  
edition.  
With Best Wishes  Tim Clarke 

PCC UPDATE 
 

The PCC has agree to give a short summary of its meetings so that what it 
is considering and deciding is generally known. 
 

The PCC met on 11th March. The finances of the parish were considered in 
the light of the need to be financially self-supporting as a parish, and as 
part of our MMU, The North Colchester Family of Churches, by 2025 when 
the national church will not be subsidising this Diocese. This is because 
MMUs which do not cover the costs of their stipendiary clergy will not be 
given another one when the current one moves. This parish covers its 
share of the costs at present, but we need to keep an eye on this as our 
expenditure is greater than our income. 
It was agreed that Stephen Pollington would succeed Tim Clarke as editor 
of the Newsletter. Paul Armstrong will care for the advertisements.   
Thank-you very much both of you. 
A new list of those who can Administer the Elements, the bread and the 
wine, in Eucharistic services, was agreed. When the current situation 
changes they will be offered training and they will be formally welcomed 
in church. 
Safeguarding:  the Parish Activity plans and risk assessments were  
presented and approved. 
The PCC has worked hard to produce a Priorities and Strategy document 
which will guide the life and development of the parish in the coming five 
years.  It will be circulated before the Annual Parochial Church Meeting, so 
that it can be discussed there.  
Dominic Sheil and Denise Hobday have agreed to continue to represent 
the parish on the Deanery Synod.  Stephen Garner will be standing down. 

BOXTED HISTORY GROUP 
 

Greyfriars is a very well known building in 
Colchester which was the subject of  
February’s talk hosted by Alan Skinner, the 
last principal of the Adult Learning Centre 
located there. Alan was well researched  on 
the history of the site which is now a frac-
tion of its original size in Roman times.  
A group of Franciscan Monks settled on the 
site around 1226 but the large friary wasn’t 
completed until 300 years later. With the 
dissolution of the monasteries the friary 
was demolished and the site broken up and 
used for many things over the  
centuries from a secure area for holding 
prisoners after the Siege of Colchester to a 
Botanical Garden.  
A series of grand houses were built in the 
Georgian period and in 1904 the last  
private owner, Dr Fenn, sold the property 
to create a Convent school and evolved  
into what we see today. In 1923 the Council 
brought the site for the Lower School for 
Boys which in turn became the Adult 
Learning Centre for the next 40 years.  
Now its been symphatically restored and 
opened again as a Hotel. 

KEEPING BOXTED LITTER FREE! 
 

In 2008 the St Peter’s Church community initiated a  
volunteer group from the village to address the then huge 
problem of litter along our village roads. Since then the 
group has grown to more than 25 active volunteers.  
Although we cannot yet claim that our roads are litter free 
the group has made a real difference. It is not a glamorous 
activity and the group deserve a big ‘thank you’ for their 
efforts,persistence and achievements. If you see them out 
and about with their litter pickers give them a toot to show 
your appreciation! 
Members of the group take on a designated stretch of road 
and aim to walk it once a month. Whilst the group are able 
to walk more than 80 per cent of our roads on this basis we 
are looking for a handful of additional volunteers  so that 
we can cover all the village roads. If anyone is interested in 
joining the group either as a regular or occasional ‘task 
force‘ volunteer please contact the co-ordinator Stephen 
Whybrow at stephenwhybrow@msn.com or on 01206 
272773 or 07801749575 
 

If any resident notices a vehicle fly tipping to try and take a 
note of the details of the vehicle  and report this to CBC . 
Our villages are now becoming very vulnerable to this sort 
of thing, being the first areas of countryside north of the 
town.  

LANGHAM 100 CLUB DRAW  
WINNERS - FEB 2020 

 

1. Elizabeth Ellis (43) 
2. Marlena Lipski (34) 
3. Rosie Helliwell (86) 

4. Mr & Mrs Johnson (77) TO ALL THOSE HELPING OUR VILLAGES 



CARISMA BODYTECH LTD 

YOUR LOCAL GARAGE 

Services   Repairs   Bodywork MOT    Insurance work 
 

01206 228221 

carisma.kerry@btconnect.com 

Brookhouse Farm Boxted Road  
Colchester CO4 5HH 

 

Simmons Building Services  
(South East) Ltd 

 

New Build, Extensions, Refurbishments, Groundworks, 
Driveways, Patios 

 

Priory House, Boxted Straight Road, Colchester  CO4 5RB 

Telephone:  01206 273375 

Mobile:  07961 932476 

danny@simmonsbuildingservices.co.uk 

 

JOHN TOKELY             Painter & Decorator 

No job too large or small.  
9 Nayland Road Colchester  CO4 5EG 

Mobile: 07976 848310              Tel: 01206 845665 
 

 

STEVE RAYNER       House/Garden Maintenance 

Grass/Hedge cutting    Weed control    Clearance     
Small tree work  Gutters cleared   Gates/Fencing/ 
Shed Services       Mobile: 07709 972728    
 

 

BS GARDEN MAINTENANCE 

Hedge & grass cutting         Pruning         Planting              
Painting & Odd Jobs          Winter Logs 

Mobile: 07513 150526              Tel: 01206 273292                           
 

 

J ROGERS                              Plumbing & Heating 

Over 40 years’ experience 

Mobile: 07970 477995              Tel: 01206 852875 

 

 
 

RUSSELL SMITH  
High Quality Painter & Decorator 

Jon-Pat   School Road   Langham   Colchester 
Tel: 01206 323520 

 

 

 

ANGLIA LANDSCAPES 

01206 272357 

 

All groundworks carried out 

Suppliers of: 
       *10mm stone    *Sand 

       *20mm stone    *Topsoil 
                  *Plainings     

*Crushed concrete 

FARM & WOODLAND SERVICES 

BOB’S LOGS & KINDLING 

Open fire/wood burner               Barn stored 

Mobile: 07733 326644 

Tel: 01206 391146 

ADVERTISING QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO BOXLANGADS@GMAIL.COM 


